

## Newport Church of England Junior School

Avenue Road, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7EA
Tel: 01952 386600 Email: a3082@telford.gov.uk

Web: www.newportjuniorschool.org.uk
Head teacher: Mrs Nicola Moody MA PGCE

Learning to make a difference through God's love. Jesus said, 'Love one another as I have loved you' John 13:34

Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> September 2025

## RE: Yr. 5 Residential Visit to Arthog Monday 9th – Friday 13th March 2026

Dear Parents,

I am writing to you regarding a residential visit to Arthog. This is our Year 5 residential, and we have booked to take the Year 5's in March 2026. The visit is booked to take place from Monday 9<sup>th</sup> – Friday 13<sup>th</sup> March 2026. During the visit the children will be taking part in a range of activities which will include, canoeing, rock climbing, orienteering, gorge walking and mountaineering amongst others.

The cost of the week will be £340 Children who are receiving free school meals or whose parents receive Child Tax Credit/Income Support will be eligible for remissions supported by the LEA. Evidence of this entitlement will need providing with the first deposit. **All payments are non-refundable.** 

Please find a payment schedule below which will help to spread the costs of the trip, all reminders for this will be sent home via the school website up to two weeks before. All payments are to be made on ParentPay.

On intintal sign up, from Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> September (on initial sign up) - £60 (This will confirm your child's place)

By Friday  $31^{st}$  October - £70 By Friday  $28^{th}$  November - £70 By Friday  $26^{th}$  January - £70 By Friday  $27^{th}$  February 2026 - £70

Please note we are limited to **60** places for this residential and they will be allocated on a first come basis. If ParentPay doesn't allow you to sign up, this means all places have gone, however you can contact the school office and add your child's name to the reserve list.

In order to proceed please make a deposit or full payment on ParentPay by Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> September. On ParentPay you will be able to confirm your permission for the residential.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me. I will arrange an information session for early Spring.

Yours sincerely,

Mr B Moody SLT – Parentents and the Community Educational Visits Coordinator